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Metropolitan King County Council
Transportation Committee

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	5
	
	PREPARED BY:
	Paul Carlson

	PROPOSED No.:
	
2008-0493
	
	DATE:
	September 24, 2008



SUBJECT:  Making a supplemental appropriation of $550,000 to the Public Transportation Construction Fund to provide appropriation authority for a new capital project, the Viaduct Mitigation Monitoring Project (CIP #A00608).

BACKGROUND:  As noted in the staff report for agenda item #4, the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) wants to contract with King County’s Metro Transit Division for enhanced bus service, transportation demand management, and other assistance to mitigate the construction impacts from Early Implementation Viaduct replacement projects.  Bus Monitoring activities are covered by one interlocal agreement (ILA) that would be approved through enactment of Proposed Ordinance 2008-0492.  Details of this project are included in the staff report for agenda item #4.  

Proposed Ordinance 2008-0493 provides appropriation authority for a $550,000 payment of state funds to the County for expanded bus monitoring.  According to the Executive’s transmittal letter, passage of this ordinance is necessary to allow the bus monitoring project to move ahead on schedule.  If the Council approves the Bus Monitoring ILA, it would also be appropriate for the Council to approve Proposed Ordinance 2008-0493 so the bus monitoring project can proceed.

CONCLUSION:  Approval of this proposed ordinance constitutes a reasonable business decision.  Its enactment will enable the Metro Transit Division to purchase equipment in time to gather base-case data on bus operations that will be useful in justifying subsequent mitigation billings to WSDOT.

ATTACHMENTS:	1.	Proposed Ordinance 2008-0493 with attachments
2. Executive’s transmittal letter for both ordinances

INVITED:

Harold Taniguchi, Director, King County Department of Transportation
Ron Posthuma, Assistant Deputy Director, King County Department of Transportation
David Hull, Metro Transit Division
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